Step-Down floor Two East on a report of a security officer and an STNA that had been
assaulted by Derrick L. Brock. Upon arrival | spoke with victim Holly Long, who is
employed as an STNA with SRMC, and victim Tim Delong, who is also employed by
SRMC as a security officer. Ms. Long stated that Mr. Brock was brought to the
emergency department on 08-31-17 by medics for an overdose. Mr. Brock was then
admitted to the step-down ICU unit. Mr. Brock was also admitted for mental health
reasons in addition to overdosing. On 09-02-17 at approximately 0830 Hrs. Ms. long
along with witness Lindsey Phillips, who is an RN with SRMC, were walking with Mr.
Brock down a hall on the second floor when he started running away from them. Mr.
Brock made it to an elevator where his unknown girlfriend was holding the door for him
in an attempt to flee the hospital. Ms. Long was able to catch up with Mr. Brock inside
the elevator and was able to hold onto one of his arms in an attempt to walk him back
to his room, As she did so, Mr. Brock grabbed Ms. Long by the throat with his right
hand and began squeezing and choking her. Mr. Long held his grasp around her throat
for 3-5 seconds. Security Officer Delong arrived quickly and was able to take control of
Mr. Brock and having Mr. Brock release his grasp on Ms. Long. This also occurred in the
presence of witness Lindsey Phillips who is an RN at SRMC. Mr. Brock was then
escorted back to his room without incident.

Once inside the patient room, Mr. Brock charged at Ms. Delong in an aggressive
manner. Security Officer Delong attempted to grab a hold of Mr. Delong and restrain
him from further assaulting her. A struggle ensued between the two as Mr. Brock was
attempting to break free by grabbing and attempting to shove Security Officer Delong.
Security Officer Delong sustained several large deep cuts and gashes to his left arm
that required treatment. Security Officer Delong believes he sustained the injury from
being knocked and pushed into several objects about the room. The struggle inside the
room was additionally witnessed by Jamie Arnold who is an RN for SRMC.

Additional security personnel arrived and were able to restrain Mr. Brock to to his bed.
Once this was done, staff administered one dose of Haldol to Mr. Brock which
eventually took the fight out of him. Mr. Brock was discharged from SRMC and was
subsequently placed into custody upon his release from SRMC. Mr. Brock was charged
with two counts of assault, served a TPO violation warrant and placed in the Clark
County Jail.

Ms. Long complained of soreness to her throat area and she still had visible redness.
Pictures were taken of the injury. Security Officer Delong already had his wounds
wrapped prior to officers arrival. He took a picture of his injury and emailed the picture
to the police division where it was later attached to the affidavit.
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